James Membreño
St. Luke School

My experience with Vex Robotics has taught me a lot. I understand a lot more about physics and what comes with it. I also want to choose the career choice of an engineer. I started in 7th grade as just a regular team member, but now in my 8th grade year I am a team captain. Initially I learned from the California Academy of Math and science. Then my first captain taught me a lot about robots. On the St. Luke Robotics team there are 23 people and my team has eight people. I’m hoping all my team learns from me and continues on with robotics. There are also two 5th graders on the team. They have a challenge coming up at the Americas competition. I am hoping they carry what I said to them to their fifth grade team. Before robotics I thought building robots was for very smart people and not for me. After I went to robotics camp I realized I could do this. So I came back and became the team programmer. This helped me be a part of every team. Even though it takes up so much of my time, this has helped me be a better leader.
